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Nederland Community Library District

Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
10/24/12
The meeting was called to order at 7:05.

ROLL CALL

Present: 

Library District Board Members:  Kay Turnbaugh, Emily Fidelman, Andrea Begin, Dani Dillon, Gail Eddy, Jane Curtis Gazit, Lynda McGinley (by phone). 

Library Director: Gretchen Beatty.
Absent: Larry Foster.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None.

MINUTES OF September 26, 2012
Gail moved to approve the minutes.  Andrea seconded.  Unanimously approved.  
REPORTS

President’s Report:

None.
Vice President’s Report:

None.

Treasurer’s Report:

Andrea submitted the following written report: 
1. As of September 30, 2012, we have approximately $ 19,775 in our checking account. We have approximately $136,195 in our Savings account, and $108,000 in our Reserve Fund. Our Capital Fund Accounts have approximately $104,000. 

2. Income in September was approximately $6516 from Boulder County and approximately $76 from copy/petty cash/interest. Total Income for September 2012 = 6591. 

3. September expenses totaled $21,140. Of that, $14,291 was for payroll, $2017 for Maintenance of which 1170 was for repairs and 824 for janitorial, $2138 for books and materials, and $954 was for program development. 

4. The audit was submitted to the state on time, thank you Gretchen. Gretchen received the final bill from John Cutler for the last $1000 of the bill. The total cost was $3000. The preliminary budget is in the library and available for the public to view. 

Lynda verified that the wages weren’t reported in duplicate in the final copy of the report.
Library Director’s Report:

Gretchen submitted the following written report:

2011 Audit submitted to State Auditor Sept 30, 2012 by John Cutler & Associates. We have been billed an additional $1000 for a total of $3000 for the 2011 Audit. 

2013 proposed Budget advertised in The Mountain-Ear, Thursday, Oct. 11, 2012. A copy of the 2013 Budget is available at the Circulation Desk. 

Front Parking re-grade and application of crushed asphalt completed by Dave Taylor, Mountain Island Construction. Dave met with Doug Gibney at Calvary Church to discuss the project. We decided to increase the amount of crushed asphalt to include the eastern portion of Calvary’s parking area. Paid invoice out to General Fund Checking to be reimbursed by Construction Acct. 

Lease with Calvary Church for shared parking lot needs to be renewed/updated. 

N. side drainage and roof project: Fransen-Pittman has completed the drainage, sidewalk and roof panel installation of the project. We are waiting for Tim Plumb, Peak to Peak Electric to do the electrical. We are also waiting for Tim to do the wiring for the automatic door openers, and to repair the light fixture in the entry way by the public restrooms. 

HVAC problems: M Tech has done the seasonal maintenance on the heating/cooling but, as usual, the system required additional adjustments. M Tech wants to meet with the contractors who installed the system to see if they, M Tech, can have access to the computerized settings/adjustments. We hope this will reduce the number of calls we make to M Tech. In 2012, we have paid M Tech $6089.00 as of Sept. 2012. 

Brick area repair: KMB Masonry has repaired the area on the east side of the entry. They removed the bricks, built up the material underneath and reinstalled the bricks. Cost, $510.00. 

Pavers for NCL Trustees have arrived. Where do we want these? 

If possible, take a look before dark and let me know what you think. There are 17 in this order. We should probably leave room for additional pavers. 

CenturyLink upgrade from 6 mg to 12 mg, 2 lines, new modem. Monthly bill will increase by about $30. 

Wireless Access Points: Bryan with Applied Trust has donated and installed a new wireless access points. Lynda has advertised the old wireless access points on Craig’s List. The new access points provide additional means for tracking and reporting. 

Newsletter available, Geneva hopes to publish once per month. Website font, “Subscribe to the library newsletter” is bigger per request from Library Foundation. I asked Dani to relay that to the Foundation. 

iPad in Teen area was stolen last week. The security case was broken. Police report was filed. Neli, Lynda McGinley, and Bryan Becker with Applied Trust have tried to track it, but without success. Neli has pulled the other iPads from the public areas and has contacted the company that sold us the “tamper-proof” security cases demanding a full refund. 

Personnel Manual: Nancy Stubbs is taking longer than promised with this, but says she will have a draft version in a few weeks. 
The Board extended additional thanks to Geneva for a great job on the e-newsletter.  

The new format for statistics was reviewed and discussed.  It is anticipated that this format will elucidate long term trends after it’s used for some time.

The Board discussed the lack of a warranty on the installation of the pavers, which have been installed in clusters to allow room for growth.  Because KMB Masonry will have to return to install future bricks, it is expected that they will provide some maintenance.  
It was noted that the Board will need to renew the contrac t with Calvary Church for the use of part of the parking lot on an annual basis in order to avoid encumbrances.
Foundation Liaison's Report:
Dani redistributed an invitation to a social between the Library Board and the Foundation Board to celebrate the recent land purchase.  The Library Community Room has been reserved for November 4th, 11th, and 18th pending an official date.  She also reflected on the Friends of the Libraries event on October 20th.
NEW BUSINESS

Andrea and Emily will be remaining on the Board as Treasurer and Secretary, respectively.  Gail and Jane are resigning from the Board but will continue to serve through December, 2012.  Kay and Lynda’s terms are up at the start of the new year and they will be ineligible for reappointment.  Larry will be remaining on the Board.  Dani was nominated Board President.  Her much-appreciated service as a liaison to the Foundation Board should at least be delegated, if not formally assigned, to another Board member in the coming months.  The Board will have a quorum until recruitment can be planned and executed.  It will consist of interested parties writing letters of interest to the Board.  All interested parties will be invited to the public meeting in December.  The Board will vote on membership at a subsequent meeting.

Gail reported on the Colorado Association of Libraries 2012 conference.  The concept of Library as Space was emphasized, and it was noted that this is an important theme to include in the Strategic Technology Plan.
Gail presented and distributed a Trustee Guide which will be helpful for new Board members moving forward.  
OLD BUSINESS
None.

OTHER BUSINESS

The Board reflected on the report of the stolen I-pad. This is currently an isolated incident.  The Strategic Technology Plan, currently being drafted by Emily, might however want to address security support for this kind of equipment.  Publicity for this and future incidents was discussed.
The Board briefly reviewed an outline of the Strategic Technology Plan.

The NedPeds Owner’s Project Requirements were also briefly reviewed as thorough and forward-thinking.
ADJOURNMENT

Emily moved to adjourn at 8:50 pm.  Jane seconded.  Unanimously approved.
